Central Ealing Neighbourhood Forum Management Committee

Meeting on Tuesday 7 May 2013, 10:30 am

at the Ealing BID Company Office, Walpole House
Minutes
1 Present:  Matthew Macmillan (MM) in the chair, Cllr Ann Chapman (AC), Peter Smith (PS), Bob Gurd (RG), John Hummerston (JH), Julian Edmonds (JE), and Tony Miller (TM) (secretary).
Apologies: were received from Andrew Cazalet (AJC), Nick Woolven (NW) and Tony Burton (TB).
2 Minutes
The minutes of the meetings of 22 March and 10 April were agreed as a correct record.  There were no matters arising not on the agenda.  However it was noted that some members of the committee had not received the attachments that were mentioned, and these would be re-sent.


ACTION: TM
3 Report of 2 April Forum meeting
a. It was AGREED to adopt the Code of Conduct that had been referred to the Management Committee by the Forum (as attached).

b. MM confirmed that a letter had been received from Pat Hayes dated 27 March on behalf of the Council giving conditional recognition of the Forum by LBE as a body designated for the purposes of the Localism Act 2011.  A reply setting out the actions that had been taken to meet the conditions required had been sent in the previous week. 
c. It was noted that there had been general agreement to the presentations by the topic group leaders, but little new ground had been covered. In future new members joining the forum should be encouraged to contribute to the topic groups rather than revisiting issues already discussed. 


4 Engagement

a. The sub-group set up by the 10 April meeting reported that it had revised the text of the draft leaflet prepared as agreed at the 5 February Forum, based on the subsequent work by the Topic Groups and the synthesis of their contributions prepared by TB. It was AGREED 
i. to accept the revised draft, subject to it being made clearer that we wanted answers to the questions about how the centre should develop; 
ii. the leaflet should be treated as a generic set of messages aimed as everyone, not just at residents;
iii. distribution to houses in the area as identified at the last meeting (minutes attachment 1) should be accompanied by a personally addressed letter from MM as Chair, explaining ways in which people could be involved. Committee members should send suggestions to TM on how this might be done;




ACTION: ALL
iv. SEC should be responsible for arranging distribution. As this would require about 100 hours of work and could take several weeks, a price for commercial delivery should be sought first.

ACTION:TM
v. forthcoming meetings of the Council ward forums should also be used for further publicity for the Forum.



ACTION: TM
b. Action to contact other groups were discussed, as outlined on a draft schedule prepared by TM (attached as Appendix A but not circulated beforehand). MM said he was concerned that an engagement plan still didn’t exist to reach special groups such as young “Twitterati” and “Mumsnet”. We needed additional help to do this. He agreed to work up the schedule to cover additional criteria that should be considered. Any further ideas should be sent to him.


     ACTION:ALL/MM
5 Finance
a. TM reported that the application to open a bank account had been submitted to the Co-op Bank, and a response was awaited.
b. Preliminary cost estimates of the items included in the schedule (item 4b above) totalled £11,430 plus £1,760 VAT, though some of these were considered too low.  JH had received clarification of the VAT issues on printing, which would have to be settled with whichever firm was chosen.
c. RG and TM had both received notice about new direct government funding of up to £7,000 from DCLG through Locality.  TM reported on conversations with Jennie Frew at DCLG and TB, when it had been made clear that front runner Forums would be expected to show that they had approached their sponsoring council before asking for the central funds.  Other help in the form of guidance could be supplied by Planning Aid. 
d. It was AGREED that
i. an application to LBE should be prepared;
          ACTION:TM/MM
ii. RG should make further contact with Locality;

ACTION: RG

iii. topic groups should consider use of Spacehive for crowd funding projects within their own areas.
        ACTION: Topic group leaders

6 Working groups
a. Further work on developing issues and options was dependent on progress with the preliminary public engagement phase, but groups should continue to gather evidence.  It was noted that 
i. the Cultural & Community Facilities group would meet on 21 May;
ii. the Heritage group should continue with plans for “walk abouts”, gathering as wide a cross-section of people as possible. ACTION: RG
7 Next Forum meeting
TB for LBE was arranging a workshop at end May/start June to share the best of what neighbourhood forums around the country are doing on community engagement.  This is to be funded by Ealing Council and supported through the frontrunner money.  The event will be a joint venture for both Central and West Ealing forums and be led by Angela Koch (Imagine Places) with TB in support.  It was AGREED to suggest that the date, time and place of the next full Central Ealing Forum should be proposed for this meeting, as there would be little else to discuss and to avoid having two events so close together. There was also insufficient time left to convert our meeting into a full public launch of CEN, which should probably be in July.





ACTION: TM

8 Next meeting
The next scheduled date was not until 2 July, but it was AGREED another meeting would be needed within two weeks to agree actions.  ACTION: MM/TM
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